VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
AUGUST 5, 2011


Josh Quentzel



Geri Sistrunk



Lamar Jackson



Ethan Mueller


Michael Kraatz



Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc. 

Angela called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m. and confirmed a quorum was present.  

Geri made a motion to approve the October 26, 2010 Minutes.  Josh seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

Geri read a short letter from Irene Larsen, owner of Emmons 329, regarding maintenance issues.  Geri said Josh, Lamar and herself had walked around the buildings the day before and the items identified by Irene were also on their list of required maintenance.

Gordon said two doors from the electrical box enclosure at Emmons had been removed during the winter.  After a short discussion regarding responsibility it was agreed Gordon and Michael would meet to discuss options and possible cost sharing with Mountaineer Square and report back to the Board.

Ethan said some doors at the Axtel and Emmons buildings were in a poor state of repair.  Gordon agreed to obtain prices and the Board could consider how to phase the work to assist with cash flow.  Gordon said some doors would have to be replaced by September.
Gordon said he and Josh had been discussing the stucco at the west end of the Emmons Building by the parking lot as salt continually damaged the stucco.  After discussion it was agreed Gordon would obtain quotes for cladding the side of the building with wood to match the hot tub wall or metal to match the roofing material.  Geri asked that chairs or benches be placed by the Emmons hot tub and hooks for towels or robes be added to both the Emmons and Axtel hot tub areas.  Josh asked that pricing be obtained for extending the roof at the Emmons Building.
Geri said some hand rails around the Emmons building required stabilizing.

Geri asked if the light fixture above the Emmons sign could be looked at.  Gordon said several light fixtures around the building had been malfunctioning and CB Electric had not been able to locate the problem.

Gordon agreed to make minor repairs to the Emmons dumpster enclosure.

Gordon agreed to attempt to stabilize the retaining wall on the northeast corner of the Emmons Building.

Josh said bird’s nests needed to be removed from both buildings and Angela said the opportunity to remove the nests before the birds laid eggs had been missed so they would remove them once the young had left the nests.
Josh suggested adding additional railroad ties to the curb along the front of the Axtel building in an attempt to stop vehicles driving over and damaging the lawn.

Geri said the stairs from the parking lot to the deck at the center of the Axtel Building should be installed again.  It was agreed this would be an expensive project and could not happen immediately.

Geri asked if the pipe close to the back doors to CBMR could be cut flush with the building deck.  Gordon agreed to speak to the CBMR maintenance crew to discuss options.

Geri said the cleaning of decks and windows should be completed on both buildings in October and May.   Angela said the spring time work had been disrupted by bad weather but agreed they would do the work in late September or early October.

Angela said shared entry ways had been cleaned in March and once in the spring and it was agreed the shared entryways should be cleaned regularly, especially in the winter. 

Gordon said the area from the Plaza to the dumpster enclosure would benefit from railroad ties and landscaping similar to the entrance at the Emmons Building.  The Board asked Gordon to obtain pricing for the work to be done in the Spring. 

After a short discussion the following appointments were unanimously approved:  


President

Josh Quentzel



Vice President

Michael Kraatz


Secretary / Treasurer
Lamar Jackson

As there were no additional items to discuss the meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.
__________________________________

Prepared by Angela H. Reeves,

Toad Property Management, Inc., Manager

of Village Center Condominium Association
Approved:

__________________________________

Geraldine Sistrunk

Village Center Condominium Association
